
From: Herbst, Barbara J - DNR 
Sent: Thursday, May 5, 2022 1:42 PM 
To: Mark Davidson 
Cc: jon.harris@douglascountywi.org 
Subject:  Post closure modification Smith's Union 76 -  Douglas County 

Forestry Parking lot 
 
Hello Mark/Jon, 
 
This morning we reviewed the PCM Request for the Former Smith’s Union 76 in Solon Springs, 
WI.  Review committee decided that no fee was required as no soil is being disturbed under the existing 
asphalt and concrete cap, and that the existing cap is being replaced with in-kind materials.  As long as 
this remains true throughout the redevelopment of the site, the department would only require 
documentation of the cap when completed.  This can be as-builts, pictures or both. Please note that the 
continuing obligations and present cap maintenance plan are still required for the site. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me.  Thank you! 
Barb 
 

We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Barbara J. Herbst, P.G., C.P.G. 

Hydrogeologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
875 4th Ave. South 
Park Falls, WI 54552 
Phone: (715) 492-1891 

    Barbara.Herbst@Wisconsin.gov 
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